SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 29th January 2007 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT






  Cllr  P A Blaine (Chairman) 





  “   N Aldis





  “   J Gurney





  “   M McMurdo




  “   C Osborne

  “   M Scott

  “   D Sharman
  “   Mrs S Sutton
1.  Apologies: For absence were received from Cllrs Baker, Frood, Gale, Jaeger, McMurdo, Pettitt and Smith.

2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(F56/06)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

 (b) Personal interests
There were none.
Dispensations

Dispensations had been granted at the Meeting of the Ethics and Standards Committee of Mid Beds District Council on 12th May 2004 to enable the following Members to take a full part in the business under Agenda Item 8.

Cllrs P Blaine

        J Gurney

       M McMurdo

       C Osborne

       M Scott
PART ‘A’ RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL



There were none.
PART ‘B’ RESOLVED MATTERS
3. Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council 
(F57/06)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
4. Minutes








(F58/06)

The Minutes of the Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on

Monday 11th December 2006 and as approved, amended and adopted by Council Meetings on

Monday 15th January 2007 and Monday 22nd January 2007, which had been previously circulated, were signed.

5. Annual Report/Newsletter



(F59/06)

The draft of the Annual Report was not available to this Committee.  
There was some discussion as to the likelihood of the publication deadlines being met but the Editor assured Members that this would still be possible.  There was also discussion about the possibility of revising the format of the Report but it was accepted that this would not be possible for the 2006/2007 Report.

RESOLVED: (a)That the draft copy of the Annual Report/Newsletter be made available for distribution (on 7th February 2007) with the agenda of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Meeting to be held on 12th February 2007 for consideration at that meeting.
(b) That the format of the Annual Report/Newsletter remains the same as in the two years previously.

6. Sandy Charities Accounts for the year ended 9th June 2006

(F60/06)
The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated, together with a summary of the accounts of the Sandy Charities, were received and considered.

The Town Council’s nominated trustee on the Charities explained that legal and administrative fees were higher than in previous years because of steps being taken to benefit the Sandy Charities.
RESOLVED: That the Accounts of the Sandy Charities for the year ended 9th June 2006 be noted.
7. Sandy Town Council, Five Year Plan – Additional Sports Facilities

(F61/06)

The notes of the Meeting with the Headteacher of Sandye Place School , which had been previously circulated were received and considered.  There was some discussion about possible costs and the way forward with the project.

RESOLVED: (a)That the Working Group be thanked for their work so far.
(b) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to investigate possible insurance implications, the suggestion that Tourist Information Centre Staff may be able to sell tickets and the possibility of use of the pool by other schools.

(c) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to contact Mr Roy Waterfield at Mid Beds District Council with regard to the possible provision of qualified staff to man the pool.
(d) That the Working Group then be requested to produce a recommendation for the next meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee on 12th March 2007 and also focus on the production of a Project Initiation Document for the scheme.
8. Sunderland Road Pavilion/Secure Storage Working Group.


(F62/06)

The minutes of the meeting held on Friday 19th January 2007, which had been previously circulated were received and considered.

It was noted that the composition of the Project Management Group as set out in the Project Initiation Document had been superseded by the recommendation in the minutes. Members’ input was requested for the list of activities on pages 2 and 3 of the Document, which is as yet still in development and is not a comprehensive list.

RESOLVED: That the Project Management Initiation Document, the “More Sport at Sunderland Road” Project Document and the “More Sport at Sunderland Road” Project Initiation Document all be adopted by Sandy Town Council subject to the amendment to the composition of the Project Management Group.
ALSO RESOLVED: (a) That a Project Management Group be established to work with the appointed Project Manager.
(b) The appointed Group to consist of three elected Members (from this Working Group), Mr Reynolds, Mr Watson and the Clerk or Deputy Clerk.

(c) A Quorum of this Group is to be the Project Manager, 1 elected Member, the Clerk or Deputy Clerk and one user representative (either Mr Reynolds or Mr Watson).

An improved maintenance scheme for the ground was discussed.

RESOLVED: (a) That a Consultant from the Institute of Groundsmen be requested to visit and inspect the Sunderland Road Playing Field area and provide a specification for an improved maintenance regime, with the aim of meeting the conditions of the Football Foundation Grant. 
(b) That Members be informed of the date and time of the inspection so that they are able to attend if they so wish.

(c) That the costs of £600.00 required for this work be found from the sum set aside for this Project.
The drainage of the Sunderland Road Recreation Ground was discussed in the light of recent wet weather and problems with cancelled matches.  The Football Foundation had excluded any major drainage scheme from their grant. 

RECOMMENDATION: That this particular drainage scheme does not proceed at present and that no funding be provided for this aspect.

This recommendation was not carried and an alternative resolution was proposed. 
RESOLVED: That this particular drainage scheme awaits the outcome of the Institute of Groundsman consultants report before making decisions.
Cllr Scott left the meeting at this point.

9. Town and Parish Councils Emergency Plan, including Flood Plan

(F63/06)
The sample Community Emergency Plan, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  It was considered that the plan could be a useful tool if it was tailored to the needs of Sandy.
RESOLVED: (a)That the Deputy Clerk, together with other staff members, gather information with regard to emergency contact numbers and the location and capacity of resources for an emergency.

(b) That the Draft Plan then returns to a subsequent meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee for consideration.

10. Post Box – Corner of Laburnum Road/Bedford Road


(F64/06)

Possible new locations for the re-siting of the post box were considered by Members.

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write to the Royal Mail proposing that the post box at the corner of Laburnum Road/Bedford Road be moved to the wide verge at the entrance to Cedar Gardens.

NB. Subsequently it was discovered that the verge in question is in private ownership and therefore this suggestion is not possible.
11. Footpath in Stirling Close, Sandy




(F65/06)


The Deputy Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated, was received and considered.

RESOLVED: That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write to Aragon Housing asking them to apply for formal closure of the footpath in Stirling Close.

12. Bedfordshire Highways Design Guide




(F66/06)
The Bedfordshire Highways Design Guide, which had been previously circulated was received and considered.
Several points were highlighted.  

On page 22 para. 3.5 it refers to the Public Transport Infrastructure as being important, however Members were fully aware of the recently announced cutbacks in Public Transport – a seeming contradiction.

On page 50 para. 3.10 a guide to parking levels is reproduced and this was welcomed by Members as a useful aid when considering planning applications.

Page 51 para 3.12 refers to garage sizes and the desirability of including sufficient space, not only for a car but also to accommodate storage, again a useful aid.

RESOLVED: (a) That the Chairman of the Finance and General Purpose Committee be requested to complete the questionnaire attached to the guide.

(b) That the Deputy Clerk be requested to write an accompanying letter detailing the points brought up by members and that this letter should also be sent to the Head of Planning Services at Mid Beds District Council.
13. Press Release

(F67/06)

RESOLVED: That no press release is considered necessary.
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